



REPUBLIKA E SHQIPËRISË
MINISTRIA E ARSIMIT
QENDRA E SHËRBIMEVE ARSIMORE

MODEL TESTI

PROVIMET KOMBËTARE TË ARSIMIT BAZË 2026

Lënda: Gjuhë Angleze (Niveli A2)

Udhëzime për nxënësin:

Testi ka **25 pyetje**.

Testi në total vlerësohet me **50 pikë**.

Koha për zhvillimin e pyetjeve të testit është **2 orë e 30 minuta**.

Në pyetjet me alternativa qarkoni **vetëm** shkronjën përbri përgjigje së saktë, ndërsa për pyetjet me zhvillim është lënë hapësira e nevojshme për të shkruar përgjigjen.

Pikët për secilën pyetje janë dhënë përbri saj.

Për përdorim nga komisioni i vlerësimit

Pyetja	1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8
Pikë								
Pyetja	9	10	11	12	13	14	15	16
Pikë								
Pyetja	17	18	19	20	21	22	23	24
Pikë								
Pyetja	25a	25b	25c	25d	25e			
Pikë								

Totali i pikëve

KOMISIONI I VLERËSIMIT

1.....Anëtar

2.....Anëtar

SECTION 1

READING COMPREHENSION

TASK 1

Read the text and answer the questions choosing the alternatives that best answer the questions. There is ONLY ONE correct answer for each question.

Short Story: The Most Beautiful Garden

Everyone agrees this is the most beautiful garden. Only one person knows how long this garden has been here. He tells anyone who wants to hear the story. We believe him because he is the oldest man in our village. The story never gets old though. It is one of the best and most fascinating stories I've ever heard. I guess you are curious and you want to know what it is about.

Once upon a time there was a very rich family in this same village. They were not the richest people in the country but they had a lot of land and cattle (cows, sheep, etc.). Their food baskets were the fullest and their clothes were made from the most colorful and expensive fabrics any one could get.

However, they were not happy. In fact, they were the unhappiest family in the village and no one could understand. Isn't their property enough to make them walking about with slumped shoulders and sad eyes? No laughter came out of their mouths and no joy could be seen in their home. Their conversations were dull and full of melancholy.

One day, the head of the family decided to do something about their problem. He called his younger brother.

"My dear brother Misozi, listen to me. I think I've found the solution to our troubles."

"Do not tell me that Mavuto. Our problems are the worst in the whole world and we will never be able to solve them."

"This will work, believe me."

"I hope this will not turn out to be the craziest plan you have ever come up with."

"Don't worry. Just wait and see. You will be the most surprised person in the entire universe."

The following day, Mavuto chose a piece of land not far from their house. It was dry and full of weeds. No one wanted to use it because it was difficult to tame.

"I will turn this into the most beautiful garden anyone has ever seen."

Like a mad man, he started digging and digging, removing stones and rubbish so as to prepare the ground for planting. He watered the ground every single day until it became soft and fertile. Soon, it was time to plant flowers, trees and vegetables.

Isn't their property enough to make them cheerful?

His mood got better as time passed. He laughed more and his happiness was contagious. Later on, his wife and children joined and helped him to take care of the garden. What a sight! The complaints and fights had disappeared. What remained was the loveliest family in the whole village. The children laughed full of joy and the adults no longer shouted at one another for no reason at all. It was the most beautiful thing to see.

A lot of time has passed since then. The old man says that the garden has been tended by at least three generations. Today, the family is not as rich as it used to be. They say that the garden is their most valuable possession. They take care of it as if it was an egg that could break at any moment.

The most beautiful garden in the village is the key to their happiness.

<https://learnenglishwithafrica.com/courses/the-most-beautiful-garden/>

1. Why was Mavuto's family unhappy despite having wealth?

1 point

- A) Material wealth didn't bring them joy.
- B) They wanted to have much more than they had.
- C) They had no friends.
- D) They lived in a poor village.

2. Who suggested creating the garden to bring happiness?

1 point

- A) Mavuto.
- B) Mavuto's children.
- C) Misozi.
- D) The village elder.

3. What kind of land did Mavuto choose for the garden? **1 point**
- A) Dry and full of weeds.
 - B) Fertile and full of trees.
 - C) Near the river.
 - D) On top of a hill.
4. What happened to the family after they started tending the garden? **1 point**
- A) They began to argue more.
 - B) They became happier and more united.
 - C) They became wealthier but less happy.
 - D) They sold their house and the land.
5. How long has the garden existed according to the old man? **1 point**
- A) At least three generations.
 - B) One generation.
 - C) At least ten generations.
 - D) Two generations.
6. What is considered the family's most valuable possession? **1 point**
- A) Their cattle.
 - B) Their clothes.
 - C) Their garden.
 - D) Their house.
7. How did Mavuto's wife and children respond to the garden project? **1 point**
- A) They were indifferent to it.
 - B) They joined in and helped care for it.
 - C) They laughed at him.
 - D) They didn't take it seriously.
8. What was the state of the family before the garden? **1 point**
- A) Cheerful and happy.
 - B) Full of laughter and joy.
 - C) Sad and dull.
 - D) Very poor.
9. Which of these best describes the garden? **1 point**
- A) A competition with other villages.
 - B) A magical forest with magical creatures.
 - C) A source of wealth and wellbeing.
 - D) A symbol of patience and happiness.
10. How did Mavuto feel while creating the garden? **1 point**
- A) Bored and lonely.
 - B) Confused and anxious.
 - C) Happy and fulfilled.
 - D) Tired and angry.

TASK 2**8 points**

11. You are going to read a short text. Eight word groups have been removed from it. Choose from the word groups (1–8) the one which fits each gap (a-h). Write numbers instead of word groups in each gap.

Something very strange (a) _____. She never knew she had a twin sister (b) _____! Tamara was born in Mexico. Her parents could not look after her so she went (c) _____, USA. When Tamara was twenty years old, she (d) _____ in Long Island. She enjoyed her university life. But one day she was walking home from class, and a student smiled at her. "Hello Adriana!" said the student. "I'm not Adriana," said Tamara. This happened to Tamara (e) _____. People that Tamara didn't know kept calling her Adriana. It was very strange. One day, (f) _____, Tamara asked "Why do you keep calling me Adriana?" The woman replied, "You look like my friend Adriana. You have the same face and the same hair. Is Adriana your sister?" Tamara said that (g) _____ called Adriana. But she was interested in this girl Adriana. Finally she asked someone for Adriana's email address. When Tamara wrote to Adriana, she found out that they both (h) _____, they looked the same and both of them were from Mexico. When Tamara went to live with the family in Manhattan, Adriana moved to Long Island to live with a family there. It had to be true! Adriana and Tamara were twin sisters!

www.slideshare.net

1. again and again
2. when a woman called her Adriana
3. she did not have a sister
4. had the same birthday
5. happened to Tamara
6. until she started university
7. to live with a family in Manhattan
8. started university

TASK 3

12. Complete the gaps in the text below with an appropriate word chosen from the list below

7 points

summer / silly / Halloween / treat / costumes / children / decorate

Halloween is the holiday when (a) _____ (and some older people too) dress up in scary or funny (b) _____ and go from house to house calling "Trick or (c) _____!" The old tradition was that if someone didn't give you a treat, you were allowed to play a trick on them. You can see all sorts of costumes on (d) _____. A few of the most popular ones are witches, wizards, mummies, demons, or werewolves. Some people believe you should always dress up as something that scares you, like a monster or the Devil, but others prefer to wear (e) _____ costumes. People also like to (f) _____ their houses to look scary, with carved pumpkins, fake bats and other scary things. Halloween used to be an ancient holiday marking the end of (g) _____ and the coming of winter. But nowadays the main purpose of Halloween is to go trick-or-treating and get lots of sweets to eat.

SECTION 2 USE OF LANGUAGE

TASK 1

Choose the answer which best completes each sentence. You should choose from A, B, C or D. There is **ONLY ONE** correct answer for each question.

13. Does Peter know _____ about their last project? 1 point

- A) anything
- B) everything
- C) nothing
- D) something

14. Glenda _____ chess ever since she was five because her father was a world master in chess. 1 point

- A) has practiced
- B) is practicing
- C) practiced
- D) was practicing

15. Mira and Ben don't _____ very well. They're always arguing. 1 point

- A) get along
- B) get away
- C) get by
- D) get out

TASK 2

Match the one part of the sentence on the left with the other part of the sentence on the right to make a complete sentence.

16. If he had enough money, a. but I should eat healthy food. 1 point

17. The students were reading b. you should read it if you can. 1 point

18. I don't like eating soup and salads, c. when I entered the classroom. 1 point

19. This is a very interesting book; d. he would buy a new car. 1 point

16____, 17____, 18____, 19_____.

TASK 3

20. Complete the sentences with a word formed from the word in capital letters.

a) She was asking about Tom's _____ background. **CULTURE** 1 point

b) My students visited a lot of _____ places during their last school trip. **HISTORY** 1 point

c) He seemed to have such a strong _____ with Sam and Tina. **FRIEND** 1 point

d) Don't make so many mistakes! You are so _____! **CARE** 1 point

TASK 4

Choose the word or phrase from the list given which best completes the following conversation.

going / feel / have / problem

Doctor: Hello, Sam. What's the (21) _____?

1 point

Sam: I've got a pain in my chest.

Doctor: When did it start?

Sam: A couple of days ago.

Doctor: Do you (22) _____ other symptoms?

1 point

Sam: Yes, sometimes my stomach aches.

Doctor: And how do you feel now? Any headache? Do you (23) _____ dizzy?

1 point

Sam: No. I am OK.

Doctor: Do you have this pain all the time?

Sam: No, I get it always after the lunch or dinner.

Doctor: I see. I am (24) _____ to prescribe you something.

1 point

SECTION 3
WRITING

25. Write about the topic written below. Your writing will be marked for task completion, organization, grammar, vocabulary and mechanics. Each of the five criteria carries two points to give a total of ten marks.

10 points

Topic: You see this in a youth magazine.

A good prize for a book review!
We are running a competition for book reviews and the top five ones will receive a prize!
Send us a review about a book you have read recently.

Write your review trying to follow these steps:

- ✓ What is the title of the book;
- ✓ Who is the author;
- ✓ What is the content of the story;
- ✓ What made you like this book so much;
- ✓ Write how you felt about the end of the story;
- ✓ End your review with a conclusion and a personal recommendation on this book.

In your description use between 100-120 words.

[illegible]

TASK COMPLETION (25/a)	ORGANIZATION (25/b)	GRAMMAR (25/c)	VOCABULARY (25/d)	MECHANICS (25/e)	TOTAL 25
2 POINTS	2 POINTS	2 POINTS	2 POINTS	2 POINTS	10 POINTS